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Harrogate District Local Plan: Publication Draft

DM1: Housing Allocations

Site Ref: 

PN19

Soundness/Legal Compliance:

Sound: NO

Additional Information:

The site is a “highly sensitive” landscape with “limited or no capacity to accommodate development or mitigate impacts”. This is a direct quote from the Council’s own Sustainability Appraisal, Addendum July 2017.

The site is “slowly permeable and seasonally waterlogged” at risk from both the Crimple Beck and surface water (Identified by Harrogate District Landscape Assessment: February 2004).  The hard standing required to accommodate the large number of homes will greatly add to flooding issues.

An SEA should have been undertaken that examines the cumulative impact of multiple sites in a single settlement (PN17) (PN19) (PN18).  HBC have only carried out single site appraisals for Primary Service Villages.

The Crimple valley is an iconic landscape, and the development of 277 houses which will require either access through the already congested village main street and up to the Leeds Road, or via a bridge taking traffic over the beck to emerge on to the equally congested Leeds Road up Almsford Bank or with specific additional road modification to let the traffic turn right.

The Crimple Valley green corridor would be compromised and more or less join Harrogate to Pannal.

Pannal Village already suffers from traffic coming from the west side of Harrogate, i.e. Cardale Park, and the additional sites at the Police Training College, and those proposed on Otley Road, Harlow Nurseries and Whinney Lane will add to the congestion through the narrow, winding lanes, both through the village and Burn Bridge Road.

Leeds City Region Strategic Plan 2016-30 has not identified Harrogate for housing growth.

There should be a focus on infrastructure to develop brownfield sites.  The redevelopment of the Dunlopillo site adequately meets local needs.

The integrity of the village would be vastly altered should such a large development take place.  The site extends the village beyond its natural boundaries, and would adversely harm its character.  That, together with the proposed building on PN17 and the Dunlopillo site is a disproportionate amount of growth in a small community.
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